Minutes of Parent Council Meeting held on Monday 23rd May 2016 at 7pm 
at
 Castle Douglas Primary School

Chairperson, Jill Maciver welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Present: Jill Maciver (Chairperson), Jennifer Oliver, Gemma Blackburn, Mandy Brown, Lesley Andrews, Eileen Hope, David Tyson (Headteacher), Ann Bell (Teaching Representative)
Apologies were given from Demi Powell and Alison Pringle.
The Minutes from the previous AGM and meeting were both read and approved by Jill Maciver and Eileen Hope.

Matters Arising
Nursery Teachers
Mr Tyson informed the parent council of the proposal to place Nursery Teachers into primary classes and to employ Pre-school officers with a Level 9 BA in Childhood Studies within the nursery environment.  

EIS Petitions for Nursery/Music Tuition
Due to the budget cuts this year music tuition will now be offered to children but with an approximate fee of £200 per child.
With this in mind and the changes proposed to Nursery Teachers all parents will be issued with a letter regarding the above issues.

Parent Forum Update
An update was given by Demi Powell to Jill Maciver regarding the parent forum.  At present, the Asymmetric working week will not go ahead at the moment.  The council are also proposing savings with some school estates.

School Meals
There are still issues with wet trays and dirty cutlery.  The school also require more magnetic bins. Gemma Blackburn was going to find out more about this from DG First.



Dog Fouling
The children’s feature in the Galloway News has lead to the council fining a local male for allowing his dog to foul.  Lesley Andrews raised the issue of naming and shaming with Andrew Hay (The Community Safety Team) but this is not possible as dog fouling is not a criminal offence.  Over the past two months they have leafleted the key streets around the school about the problem but no one has responded to that leaflet with any further information.  Cameras seem out of the question because of funding but Andrew did agree to put up signs saying CCTV was in place.  However, the signage is only temporary for two months.  He has also spoken to the market and they have agreed to put laminated posters along the fence.  The situation is currently being monitored.

School Capacity
There are currently no spaces in the P1-P2 classes, P3 is okay and between P4-P7 there are three spaces.  There are currently 9 spaces in the whole school.  Schools have been asked to comment on their catchment areas with the possibility of contracting the boundaries.

Head Teachers Report 
The school has put in a bid for Tesco’s Outdoor Learning fund and Mr Tyson is hopeful that he will hear something in the summer holidays.  It will be a local panel and they will choose three finalists.
Mr Tyson informed the Parent Council that due to the budget cuts they can’t continue to provide the service for Outdoor Education and parents may have to pay more for trips like Stronord.
The school’s classroom assistants are to be employed as Learning Assistants following the summer break.
Mrs Carlyle is to take up a year’s secondment and the school will have three new teachers starting in August.

Treasurers Report
The current balance is £328.85.  The form for changing signatories was to be completed.

AOCB


Date of Next Meeting – Monday 12th September 2016
